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Unanimous endorsement for Southern Cross University Log 
of Claims! 

The CPSU NSW bargaining representatives developed a Log of Claims/Interests that reflects concerns of 

members and a survey for endorsement was sent out. 

The CPSU NSW would like to thank everyone who took the time to respond, the log of claims was 

unanimously endorsed and will now be submitted to the University. The university has now proposed a 

meeting for the end of July. 

The CPSU NSW is the union for Professional Staff and will always put Professional Staff interests first.  

If you have any questions, contact your negotiating team or CPSU NSW staff: 

Your CPSU NSW negotiating team  

Shelley Odewahn, CPSU NSW SCU Vice President (lead) shelley.odewahn@scu.edu.au  

Toni Ledgerwood, CPSU NSW SCU Branch President toni.ledgerwood@scu.edu.au  

Sharlene King, Branch Committee Member sharlene.king@scu.edu.au    

Lisa Nelson, CPSU NSW Industrial Officer lnelson@psa.asn.au 

Asren Pugh, local CPSU NSW Organiser apugh@psa.asn.au   

Know a non-member? Ask them to join the CPSU NSW at www.cpsunsw.org.au/join.  
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